GREATER MANCHESTERPOLICE

To: Manchester City Council To: MrLewis Flinders
Licensing Unit
Manchester Town Hall Extension
Lloyd Street
Manchester

3 August 2022

Dear Sir

Please accept this letter as formal notification that Greater Manchester Police wish to
object, under Section 104(2) of the Licensing Act 2003, to the TEMPORARY EVENT
NOTICE detailed below, as we are satisfied that granting the application under these
circumstances would undermine the Licensing Objectives.

PREMISES NAME: NIAMOS
Chichester Road
ADDRESS: Ildﬂgrr:qciester
M15 5EU
DATE OF EVENT: 13/08/22 — 14/08/22
TIME OF EVENT: 2000- 0230 hrs

GMP objects to the grant of this Temporary EventNotice on the grounds of
the Prevention of Crime and Disorder, the Prevention of Public Nuisance and
Public Safety.

The application is seeking to allow the premises to host an after-carnival
celebration from 8pm until 2.30am for up to 475 people.

There is no detail whatsoever within the application to show how these
numbers will be managed, what security will be in place, how the customers
will be dispersed at the end of the night, whatwelfare provision there will be
and how the disruption caused to local residents will be minimised.

To allow this event to take place could cause an unnecessary level of

disturbance to the local residents and would therefore impinge on their quality
of life.

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED



GREATER MANCHESTERPOLICE

As such we ask that this TEN application is refused.

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED



